MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, March 4, 2010
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Nicole Cline (for DebraLee Hovey), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Christine Keller (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Brian Austin

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Geralyn Laut
JJAC Compliance Monitoring Consultant


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the February 4, 2010 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m.  The minutes of the February 4, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Action on the 2010 Title V Community Prevention Grants Program Application to OJJDP (II)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2010 Title V funds, with 2009 Title V funds, for a competitive program for local government to operate beginning October 1, 2011.

Action on the 2010 Title II Formula Grants Program Application to OJJDP (III)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2010 Title II funds in accordance with the allocation sheet dated 3/4/10, which set aside $270,000 for School Programs, $202,400 for Capacity Building Initiatives and $100,000 for Police and Youth Programs, primarily to support projects beginning July 1, 2011.
Update on the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact) (IV)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported on the February 23, 2010 meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC.  The Subcommittee members reviewed two grant applications received by the due date of February 10, 2010 under the Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations Program.  The Subcommittee’s unanimous recommendation to the JJAC was to fund The Consultation Center, Inc. at the amount requested and to deny funding to the Capitol Region Education Council.  Ms. LaMotte also shared a draft of the new Web pages for addressing DMC called JUST.START.  JJAC members commented on the draft, particularly the right navigation titles.  It was also recommended by the Subcommittee that the JJAC print additional post cards advertising the JUST.START Web pages and the Effective Police Interactions with Youth patrol officer training and additional JUST.START brochures.  The JJAC agreed with these recommendations.
Action on Subgrants for Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations Program (Two competitive applications) (V)
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations Program.

Applicant Agency
$ Requested
JJAC Action

Capitol Region Education Council
$172,336
Decision to deny funding
The Consultation Center, Inc.
$195,000
Decision to fund with JABG funds at 



$144,000 federal and $16,000 state match
Update on the First Meeting of the School/Police Task Group (VI)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the first meeting of the School/Police Task Group was held on February 9, 2010 with 19 persons attending.  Since many of the police representatives were school resource officers (SROs), much discussion revolved around standards and training for SROs.  However, this group is charged with addressing the issue of over arrest in schools whether an SRO is involved or not.  The group decided to pursue developing a model policy for schools and police working together.  Their next meeting is set for March 23 and they will hear the JJAC’s presentation on DMC and begin reviewing a draft outline of a school/police policy.
Discussion of Compliance Monitoring Issues (VII)

Ms. Geralyn Laut, who had reviewed the police surveys for compliance monitoring for the 2008/2009 Compliance Monitoring Report, briefly discussed the information reported to OPM by police departments as well as OJJDP monitoring requirements, particularly treating juveniles accused of alcohol and tobacco offenses applicable only to persons under 21 and 18 respectively as status offenders.  Members questioned the federal guidelines and requested additional information on this issue.
Action on Request for Qualifications for Support to the JJAC (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte presented a draft Request for Proposals (RFP) for Support to the JJAC.  This begins the process of bidding services that the Connecticut Consortium for Law & Citizenship Education, Inc. has been providing to the JJAC.  A draft scope of services covered six basic activities, four required minimum qualifications, criteria for review of proposals and identified sources of funding to cover potential costs of up to $375,000 for an 18-month period of time.  Members added that agencies eligible to apply should not be engaged in lobbying and must submit a copy of their last independent audit.  The JJAC approved the RFP allowing for technical changes by OPM staff.
Other Business (IX)

The JJAC unanimously approved submitting requests to OJJDP for a four-month grant period extension for the 2008 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws Block Grants Program and a one-year grant period extension for the 2009 Title V Community Prevention Grants Program.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:31 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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